NEW MEMBERS

KEN JOHNSON

RALPH CROUSE

GREENWOOD, INDIANA

JOYCE SCHELL

SOUTH BEND, INDIANA

EVELYN & JAY HARTZ

HOOPESTON, ILLINOIS

JEFF ALLEN

INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA

DON JOHNSON & CONNIE SWAIM

SPICELAND, INDIANA

JOYCE & DENIS HADLEY

BOONVILLE, INDIANA

MEMBERSHIP CARDS

Enclosed in your newsletter this month you will find a membership card for each name that I have listed as an UHL member. Your membership number is in the upper left-hand corner.

Please bring these cards to the meeting with you to present when entering The Sycamore Room.

U H L _ _ C O L L E C T O R ' S _ _ S O C I E T Y N E W S L E T T E R

JUNE 1987

Published bi-monthly at P.O. Box 116, Orland, IN 46776

PROPOSED MEETING AGENDA

9:30 Opening and Introductions
New Members
Distribution of Surplus Commemoratives
Commemorative for Next Year
Meeting Place for Next Year
Pay for Newsletter Editor
Program for Next Year
Election of Officers

11:00 Adjournment

This is just food for your thought and may not necessarily be in this order as well as including more items.

A continental breakfast will be available to you from 9:00. This is free of charge to you.

MENU

Assorted Pastries Coffee-Reg & Decaf Cold Drink

The food and our morning meeting will be in The Sycamore Room.

For those who will be setting up for the afternoon show and sale, the **Pecan** and **Maple Rooms** will be open at 8:00.

FROM THE EDITOR

In less than two weeks we will be together for our third annual meeting. I trust everyone has taken care of reservations if needed, and set aside that day to be at the Jasper, Indiana Holiday Inn.

Details for the show have been finalized down to the doughnuts. John and I will be arriving Friday evening as will our president and wife, Jim and Lucille Cummings.

Thanks for your meeting reservations, commemorative orders and news these last two months. To date, we have reservations for eighty and fifty-one commemoratives reserved.

After each member household that wishes to, has purchased their commemorative, the rest will be distributed as per vote in the meeting.

John and I have recently acquired a 1939 Xmas jug. It is in mint condition.

This is my last letter to you as secretary for this year as you will be voting again at the meeting for officers. So thank you for your help thus far in making the UHL Society work. I have indeed enjoyed being involved in the club and always learning something new about UHL products or history.

For those of you unable to be at the meeting, the next newsletter should give you a glimpse into the day. If you take Antique Week, you will find an article listed there following the show, too.

Jim Allen stopped by to visit us in late April but had to leave a note as no one was home. Sorry, Jim; that's the price of working for a living!! Try again!!

Happy hunting,

Sue Uhl Secretary-Treasurer IN THE MAIL.....

PAT BIRKEMEIER--bringing one or two blue grape trellis pitchers to the meeting to trade for Christmas jugs or other miniatures.

JIM CUMMINGS--making available twenty of the UHL catalogs mentioned in the last newsletter. Cost will be \$8.00 each. He has picked up the commemoratives from the pottery and sent the bills to me!

DON JOHNSON--new member. He is an associate editor of the Antique Week and will be covering our show.

PHYLLIS O'NEAL--1 sting recent auction prices on UHL: 2 blue luncheon plates \$165 ea black lunch plate \$40 blue syrup pitcher 130 tea service tray 45 cup & saucer sets 85 custards 2/50 blue kerosene lamp 510 pink #124 pitcher 120 beige flagon pitcher 25 blue barrel pitcher50 30 brown barrel pitcher pink bulbous " Is this the incredible future of UHL buying?????

Also, she says she heard a new tale of the reason for the closing of the pottery in Huntingburg and that McCurdy (writing book) went to the west to talk with a woman involved in a sex scandal (reason for closing) at the factory. This woman is said to have formulas and material relating to the company.

EVELYN HARTZ--new member. Last fall she became owner of some UHL miniature jugs that had been in a collection of her parents. In earlier years, her dad had a grocery store and sold UHL crocks, jugs, etc. and had been given the Christmas jugs from 'the supplier'. As she began to 'notice' Uhl, she realized that she had a large blue crock and jar in her kitchen cupboard. Now they have the 'bug' and haunt the sales.

QUESTION BOX

A box will be available at the meeting for your UHL questions. They will be discussed at the end of the meeting as time allows.